
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING     

9 JANUARY 2018 

 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely.  Members present: Supervisors Craig, Wilfuer, Poehlman, Handrich and 

Koeppen.  Others present:  Sheriff Brad Hardel, Chief Deputy Al Kraeger, Captain Don Conat, 

Captain Todd Rasmussen, Captain Rob Karski and Captain Adam Wogsland. 

Chairman Jonely gave the open meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote.  

Motion by Supervisor Poehlman, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the 

minutes of the December 12, 2017.  Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to approve the 

December bills as presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Karski reported for the Communication Center by distributing a monthly calls 

report for December.  An offer of employment has been extended to Kelly Yewer-Jones, which 

Kelly accepted.   

Captain Wogsland reported for the Jail that Venture Architects has been contacted to 

make a visit and give us an estimate for possible changes on the 2nd floor of the jail.  We are still 

short one female staff member.   

 Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division on a recent incident involving an 

elderly person re: embezzlement/fraud.  A meeting is scheduled with the DA’s Office regarding 

the Wally World shooting.   

 Captain Rasmussen reported on the Patrol Division statistics.   A motion was made by 

Supervisor Wilfuer, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the patrol report.  The motion 

carried without a negative vote.  The patrol report was placed on file.     Captain Rasmussen 

also reported that Deputy Traci LaBrosse will be retiring on January 16 and that former Manawa 

Patrol Officer Clint Schroeder has been hired to fill that position. 



 The Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  A motion was made 

by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to accept the report.  The motion 

carried without a negative vote and the report was placed on file.     

 The Sheriff’s Report was given by Sheriff Hardel.  New weapons for the deputies have 

arrived.  The deputies have been trained and are using their new weapons.  Notification has 

been given to residents in the Sunset Curve area where a registered sex offender will be 

residing.   

 A motion was made by Supervisor Handrich, seconded by Supervisor Craig to approve 
dance hall permits for Union Still Bar & Grill, Cedar Springs Golf Course, Clear Water Harbor, 
Inc., and Silver Lake Lanes.  The motion carried without a negative vote. 
 
 Supervisor Koeppen moved, second by Supervisor Poehlman to adjourn at 10:13 a.m.  

Motion carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


